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Mass Times 
Mondays at 9:00 a.m. at Holy Family Church, Moncton 

Wednesdays at 9:00 a.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, Riverview 
Fridays at 2:00 p.m. at Peoples Park Tower Chapel, Moncton 

Saturdays Sundays 
4:00 p.m. at Holy Ghost Church 
7:00 p.m. at Holy Family Church 

  8:30 a.m. at St. Jude’s Church  
10:30 a.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church 

Private confessions at Immaculate Heart of Mary on Saturday afternoons from 1:00 – 1:30 p.m. 
 

Welcome to Our Parish!  

 

 

If you are new to our church or just visiting, we are pleased to have 
you share in this celebration of the Eucharist!  If you would like to 

join our parish, you can do so online on our website 
(www.setmoncton.com) or registration forms are available at the 

parish office.  Please give us a call, 386-6178! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Daily Readings (June 4th – 10th, 2018) 
Monday 2 Peter 1:2-7  Mark 12:1-12 

Tuesday (St. Boniface) 2 Peter 3:12-15, 17-18  Mark 12:13-17 

Wednesday   2 Timothy 1:1-3, 6-12  Mark 12:18-27 

Thursday  2 Timothy 2:8-15  Mark 12:18-34 

Friday (The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus) Hosea 11:1, 3-4, 8-9 Ephesians 3:8-12, 14-19 John 19:31-37 

Saturday (Feast of Immaculate Heart of Mary)  2 Timothy 4:1-8  Luke 2:41-51 

Sunday (10th Sunday in Ordinary Time) Genesis 3:9-15 2 Corinthians 4:13-5:1 Mark 3:20-35 

Most Holy 
Body and Blood 

of Christ 
June 3rd, 2018 

Please pray for the family and friends of all who have lost a loved one, be it recently or in 
years past.  Let His words, settle into your heart!  Blessed are those who mourn, for they will 
be comforted. (Matthew 5:4) 
 

 

Heavenly Father, we call on you to let the warmth of your healing love embrace those in 
need.   Let us join together as we continue to pray for Janice Caissie, sister of Moe Caissie 
and for Kimberly Ann Gauvin, daughter-in-law of Lillianne Gauvin . 
 

http://www.setmoncton.com/


Through the Sacrament of Holy Baptism, the Church welcomes Jackson Harry Gaines, 
son of Chris and Alicia.   Jackson, may the grace and blessings received at your Baptism 
guide you throughout your life and may this holy occasion bring your family joy and 
wonderful memories.  Welcome! 

 
Liturgies for the week of June 4th – 10th, 2018 

Peoples Park Tower Chapel 

Friday, June 8th  2:00 p.m. Anna Nelson – Edna Cormier 

Holy Ghost Church   

 Saturday, June 9th  4:00 p.m. For the People 

Holy Family Church 

 Monday, June 4th  9:00 a.m. Haydee and Lucas Loberza – Liliana Trail 

 Saturday, June 9th  7:00 p.m. James Delahunt (Anniv) – Barb and family 

St. Jude’s Church 

Sunday, June 10th  8:30 a.m. Special Intentions for Father Charlie – IHM Prayer Group 

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church 

 Wednesday, June 6th  9:00 a.m. Sara Lia Loberza – Liliana Trail 

Saturday, June 9th 9:00 a.m. Eunice Cail in celebration of her 90th birthday – Jim and Sylvia 

         Sunday, June 10th 10:30 a.m. Doug and Yvonne Simkins (Anniv) – Beth and Colleen and families 
 

In the midst of the second world war, Pope Pius XII put the whole world under the special protection of 
our Savior's Mother by consecrating it to her Immaculate Heart, and in 1944 he decreed that in the 
future, the whole Church should celebrate the feast of the Immaculate Heart of Mary.   Please join us on 
Saturday, June 9th as we celebrate the Feast of the Immaculate Heart of Mary with a Mass at  
9:00 a.m. at IHM Church.   

 

Food Basket Challenge 
Holy Ghost and Immaculate Heart of Mary – We are 

in need of snacks for the children (juice 
packs, applesauce, pudding cups, 
children's yogurt) 

St. Jude’s - crackers, cereal, condiments, 
instant coffee, Kraft dinner 
Holy Family - instant rice, powdered coffee creamer; 
beef bouillon, canned or powdered milk and juice 
boxes and margarine for the House of Nazareth.   

In the Holy Land are two ancient 
bodies of water. Both are fed by the 
Jordan River. In one, fish play and roots 

find sustenance. In the other, there is no splash of fish, 
no sound of bird, no leaf around. The difference is not 
in the Jordan, for it empties into both, but in the Sea of 
Galilee: for every drop taken in, one goes out. It gives 
and so it lives. The other gives nothing and it is called 
the Dead Sea.  

William Sloane Coffin 

 

Starting next week, you will see a regular feature in the bulletin simply entitled “Wish List.” It will 
be a list of items, workshops, retreats, etc. that require some extra financial help for us to make 
them happen. It is simply making our needs known. This initiative is above and beyond the 
generosity you show in the general collection each weekend.  As the adage goes, “If you don’t 

ask, you won’t receive.” Not all the things itemized will you feel equally passionate about. Give to the ones you are 
passionate about. We don’t expect any one person or family to cover the entire cost of anything you see on the wish 
list, but any contribution that helps defray the cost is most welcome. Thank you in advance.                                 Fr. Phil  
 

ATTENTION THOSE IN GRADE 12!   The GRAD MASS will be next Sunday June 10th at 10:30 a.m. 
at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church.  Letters have been sent out regarding the details but if you 
know of someone who didn’t receive a letter and should have, please call the Catechism office at  
387-4198 or email Karen at ihmccatechism@rogers.com. 

 
 

mailto:ihmccatechism@rogers.com


Exploring our Faith 

“Christ is the mediator of a new covenant.” 
 
The way in which we celebrate the Eucharist today is steeped in a tradition that is 
described in today’s first reading from Exodus, although you may not initially 
recognize it in the somewhat gruesome details of the story. 

Moses builds an altar and gathers together the newly liberated Israelites. 
Representatives of the twelve tribes of Israel are invited to bring sacrifices for the 
burnt offering. Blood from these sacrificed animals is collected, some of which 
Moses sprinkles on the altar which represents God. Moses then reminds the people 
of all that God has done for them since the beginning of time and reads from the 
book of the covenant, the laws that God has given to them. The people listen closely 
and speak aloud their acceptance and commitment to God and his commandments. 
As a seal upon this new covenant between God and his people, Moses then takes the remaining blood and sprinkles 
it on the people.  The people then celebrate in thanksgiving and share a meal of the burnt offerings to solidify their 
bond with God and each other. 

The people of Moses’ time may not have had our modern understanding of human anatomy, but they knew that 
that when any living creature shed too much blood, its life would be lost. In Hebrew ritual and tradition, therefore, 
it was understood that the life of any being resided in its blood. Taking the blood of an animal was an act of finality 
and its “life-blood” was used to signify a bond of “life” between God (the altar) and God’s chosen people. 

All of this symbolism would have been understood by the Jewish disciples of Jesus as they celebrated the Passover 
meal. After all, the Passover meal was the celebration and renewal of that original covenant with Moses. They 
would have understood Jesus’ reference to himself as the “sacrificed lamb” whose blood was to be the blood of a 
new covenant. This new covenant would cleanse humanity, as St. Paul writes to the Hebrews, “from the 
transgressions under the first covenant,” so that a fresh, new relationship between God and his people could begin.  

Just as Jesus’ disciples were celebrating the covenant of Moses at Passover, we too, celebrate and renew the 
covenant made at the last supper of Jesus before his sacrifice and death each time we share in a Eucharistic meal. 
When we give thanks and then share in the body and blood of Christ, we take into ourselves the “life-blood” of 
Christ, allowing it to renew and transform us into a deeper relationship with God. To use a modern expression, “we 
become what we eat!” so that we become the voice, the hands and the heart of Christ for the world. Like the people 
of Moses’ time, we voice our consent to this new covenant when we say, “Amen!” (I believe) before we “take and 
eat,” and “take and drink.”  Each Eucharistic meal that we share, strengthens our bond to God and to each other. 

As one of our communion songs proclaim, “Come join the feast! Take and believe! Become what you receive!” 

                                                                   Mary Joshi  
 

Salt + Light 
Since some of you were asking, here’s a little blurb on Salt + Light Catholic Media Foundation. It 
started off very humbly in 1956 when Italian immigrant Gaetano Gagliano set up a small press in 
his basement, then called St. Joseph Communications. In 2003, at the age of 86, Gaetano founded, 
on the wings of World Youth Day in Toronto,  yet another means of communication Salt + Light, 
Canada’s first national Catholic 24-hour-a day digital cable television. Salt + Light’s founding CEO is 

Fr. Thomas Rosica. Under his guidance, Salt + Light has grown to more than 2.5 million viewers across this 
country, has produced some 40 documentaries, has launched a satellite radio program, magazine and numerous 
web-based initiatives including a blog and live stream that are view daily by people throughout the world. Because 
of the Trudeau Liberal’s summer job and internship program that gives only to groups that support abortion, Salt + 
Light had $100, 000 slashed from their operating budget, affecting 16 students majoring in media communications. 
You can check out all that Salt + Light offers at saltandlighttv.org. I personally enjoy and endorse Salt + Light and 
Fr. Rosica’s efforts to use media to bring people closer to God and their Catholic faith.  

Fr. Phil  
 
 
 



Vacation Bible School 2018! 
Mark your calendars because this year's VBS will be held from June 25th-29th at 
Immaculate Heart of Mary Parish!  Our VBS is open to children from any parish 
having finished Kindergarten up to sixth grade as of June 2018.  Registration is now 
open!  The theme this year is:           

Shipwrecked: Rescued by Jesus! 
For more information contact Karen at 387-4198 or Trevor at 857-4879. 

 

Looking for donated sewing machines and fabric! 
Might you have a working sewing machine that you’re no longer using?  Would you like to donate it 
to a great cause?  MAGMA and CAFi have immigrant resettlement programs that could certainly put 
your old machine to good use!!  (And fabric too, let’s not forget about that!)  
If you have a sewing machine or left-over fabric that you would like to donate, please call Phyllis at 

382-1160 and she will arrange for pick-up.  Thank you so much! 
 

St. Jude’s Church 
Lobster and Ham Supper – The meal, the people, the fellowship – all were amazing!!! 

The committee is pleased to report that 340 meals were served (285 lobster and 55 ham) 
realizing a profit for St. Jude’s Church of $3624.68!   

And congratulations to Marguerite Winsor for winning the 50/50 draw of $101.50! 
 

Holy Ghost Church 
June 17th Anniversary Mass at 10:30 a.m.!  If we have missed you, it is not on purpose! We 
would love to see you at the Mass and have you attend the BBQ!  We are asking $20 to help 
offset the cost of the BBQ and you can contact Sandra Nelson at 882-2626 or Loretta 
Elderkin at 381-5864. We need to finalize numbers, so please call soon.  Your choice of steak 
or chicken!  

Winner of the 50/50 draw of $44.00 was Holy Ghost Church!  Thanks to the generous parishioner 
who use the parish name on the ticket. 
 

 

Holy Family Church 

Thank you so much everyone who turned out for our tasty Saturday Night Sundae fellowship event!  We had a 
wonderful time together with much laughter, friendship and of course, a few nuts!   We hope you had fun 
too and look forward to seeing everyone the next time! 

Mark your calendars for Thursday, June 21st and join the Holy Family Seniors for a 
wonderful bus trip to Kings Landing!  The bus will be leaving the Holy Family parking lot at 
8:00 a.m. sharp and will return at approximately 8:00 p.m.  There will be a few fun stops along 

the way and then we should arrive in Kings Landing just after lunch for our guided tour!  You can explore on your 
own too – up to you!  After supper at a local restaurant, we’ll be back on the road to come home.  For tickets and 
information, contact Marg Mulroy at 386-2616. 
 

 

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church 
 The IHM Ladies Society will be holding their 
last meeting before summer break this coming 
Tuesday, June 5th at 7:30 p.m. in the Dan Bohan 
Centre.  Hope to see you there! 

The Knights of Columbus Council 9270 will 
be holding their regular monthly meeting on 
Wednesday, June 6th.  Fraternal Mass at  
6:30 p.m. with meeting starting at 7:00 p.m.  

Thank you to everyone who donated to, baked for and came out and supported the annual gigantic 
IHM Yard Sale!  This year, we raised over $1500 for the church and it’s all thanks to you!   All 
week, parishioners have commented on the ‘great items’ that were for sale, so much gratitude and 
appreciation to everyone! 

 



Tabs for Kids Fundraiser benefits the Boys and Girls Club!  Aluminum tab tops from pop, juice, soup – 
all types of cans - are collected and recycled in exchange for money. It’s just that simple!  Thank you to all 
who save these tabs and for Holy Family and IHM for collecting them for us!  As you know, every tab 
counts!  Our new total is 2, 115, 420!  That’s more than 100,000 tabs just since Easter!  God bless! ♥   

 

Community 
Lobster Supper (chicken available) 

Sunday, June 10th from 3:30- 6:00 p.m. at the 
Richibouctou-Village Golden Age Club. (4039 

Route 505)  Complete supper includes two lobsters for 
$20 or chicken supper for $13.  Take-out too!  Call Rose-
Marie-523-6156 or Simone-523-6161.  

A GREAT FATHER’S DAY GIFT - The MetroTones Pop 
Chorus will host an evening of The BEST 
of MetroTones’ music at their 18th annual 

charity concert on Saturday, June 16th at 
7:30 p.m.  At the Wesleyan Celebration Centre 

in support of Open Sky Co-operative, a local agency 
assisting adults with mental health challenges.  Tickets 
($10 plus non-perishable food items) available at Jean 
Coutu Pharmacies; Read’s Newsstands (Mt. Road and 
Riverview); People’s Park Tower Variety; Sobeys 
(Vaughan Harvey Blvd); Chorus Members.  For more 
information:  384-0225 or visit metrotones.org.   

ALS Walk Strong 2018 – Chocolate 
River Station! 
June 9th – Registration is from 11 a.m. to 

12 noon, BB, prizes, draws, silent auction – tickets $2 to 
$5.  All monies raised go to help ALS equipment loan 
program and to aid families.  Contact Janet at 387-4038. 
 

Weekly Collection for all Churches 

Peoples Park Tower Chapel 
Church Support $276.00; Loose $133.00 

Maintenance Fund $45.00; Nazareth House $42.40 

Holy Family (incl PADs) 
Church Support $897.00; Loose $241.00 

Maintenance Fund $137.00 

St. Jude’s Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $1249.20; Loose $77.00 

 Holy Ghost Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $542.00; Loose $31.00 

Anniversary Supper $40.00; 50/50 Fundraiser $44.00 

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $3257.50; Loose $210.00 

Property Upkeep $608.50; Youth $67.00 
Social Action $251.00 

Thank you for your gifts to all of our churches! 
 

Planning for the Summer!  Have you considered making your offering by PAD? Besides 
being convenient, using PAD for your offering ensures regular givings to help our church’s 

ministry even when you are away! You will be providing our parish with a dependable flow 
of contributions, which increases our overall financial stability. Why not participate in PAD?  

Please call Anne at the parish office at 386-6178.  The process is simple, secure and convenient. 
 
 

 
 

From the Offices of Faith Development, Liturgy and Youth Faith Development 
Ellen at 857- 9952 or ellen.diocesemoncton@gmail.com; Trevor at 857-4879 or trevord.diocese@gmail.com 

 Deb at liturgymoncton@gmail.com 
 

Please note that the English offices for the Archdiocese of Moncton are now at 45 York Street.   
Contact information for Deb, Ellen and Trevor remains the same. 

The Office of Faith Development will close on May 25th, 2018 and reopen on August 27th, 2018 
 

Save the date: Tending the Soil, Tending the Sower 2018 
A day of formation for all catechists will take place on Saturday, September 8th, from 9:00 a.m. to 
4:30 p.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church.  This day will be of special interest to all catechists 
in the diocese, especially those involved in coaching parents, RCIA, baptismal preparation, marriage 
preparation.  Details concerning registration and sessions offered will appear in your bulletins in late 

August or may be found on-line at www.diomoncton.ca/en/. 

mailto:ellen.diocesemoncton@gmail.com
mailto:trevord.diocese@gmail.com
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